

## Frontine Chronicles



A Monthly Publication of All Sufficient God Church

## Dear Friends & Family

## May, 2023







Nathan's brother, Tim honoring a fallen soldier.



The plants and flowers are lush and full.

## Remembering the Fallen Soldiers

By Nathan D. Pietsch

In the month of May, Dawn and I had numerous ministry opportunities. On Memorial Day, we reflected on the fallen soldiers who fought and died in order to gift us the liberties we enjoy. Memorial Day is a holiday created to honor and remember the U.S. military personnel who have died in service. Many people visit cemeteries on Memorial Day. You can also see American flags placed at grave sites and flying in downtown centers.

I believe it is very important to remember and honor the men and women who have fought and died for our nation. Jesus said in John 15:13 (New King James Version), "Greater love has no one than this, than to lay down one's life for his friends." When you think about what the fallen soldiers have done, they laid down their lives so we can experience a greater level of freedom.

Three of my five brothers have served in the U.S. Army. Two of the three are Airborne. My youngest brother has done military training in India and Thailand. He also spent a year in Iraq. I am proud of my brothers for serving in the military.

It is up to the living generations to remember the great sacrifice our soldiers have given throughout the centuries. More importantly, we must not lose the freedoms they fought and died for. When you see a veteran in any military branch, be sure to thank them.





Nathan's youngest brother is a Veteran of Foreign Wars.



Nathan's brother, Tim showing respect to a fallen soldier.



Dawn is holding one of the new baby chicks.



These two chickens escaped and got picked up by the "police."



Fresh trout on the Barbecue.



This baby chick loves her adopted mom.